
Senior Warden Briefing:      

Greetings everyone! 

I hope this beautiful weather finds all of you well!  Life at 
St. Peters has been good and I am so grateful! Just a few 
things to mention; 

I am grateful Father Jim has been here for us during this 
transition period! God has been good as time just seems 
to move along and we are, I believe, getting closer to 
having a full time priest. Andy Prellwitz has been working 
hard with the transition team and a first draft of the church 
profile has been submitted to the Vestry. Mandy Spraque 
will be assisting in the layout of the profile.  

I am grateful that the vestry has been discussing outreach 
and how important it is to be out in the community doing 
God’s work! There are a few items we discussed, 
specifically volunteering at our local food pantry. We are 
going to pick a day to gather a few and go over to the 
Traded Treasures Thrift store and Community Food Pantry 
to offer assistance. With that being said, we are going as a 
team and need to have something that says we are from 
St. Peter’s! Mandy Sprague has designed a t-shirt that 
does just that. We will have t-shirts that say who we are! I 
am grateful that Mandy has done this for us! We will 
provide a T-shirt for everyone. We will ask for a donation if 
you feel compelled to do so. We will offer sweatshirts, 
however those will need to be personally purchased. More 
to follow on this mission outreach! 
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I am grateful for the beautiful grounds that St. Peter's 
church is on. The Rosary Garden up front and the views in 
the back of the church are awesome. They bring calm and 
peace. However, with the summer season ending we need 
to do some clean up of the St. Peter’s grounds. So, on 
October 26th, weather permitting, we will after church, 
have some grounds upkeep work to do. I hope that all of 
you will bring some garden gloves and tools to assist in 
cleaning up and primping up our beautiful grounds at St. 
Peter’s! 

I am grateful for the time that Andrew Dowling has put in 
to serve at St. Peter’s. He has moved to Oshkosh for 
personal reasons and has decided that he will begin 
attending Trinity Episcopal. He provides consistency in 
serving on the altar Guild, being our thurifer, and serving 
on the vestry and many other roles. We wish him the very 
best and thankfully we will continue to see him on a 
rotational basis serving as thurifer and being chalice 
bearer. Thank you, Andrew. 

Lastly,  you continue to fill the pews and worship our Lord 
at St. Peters and for that I am ever so grateful. Have a 
wonderful weekend! 

Yolanda Meincke 

Senior Warden 
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